
Date: 

Mr. Tim Manning 
Board Chair 
Provincial Health Services Authority 
Via email: tmanning@phsa.ca 

BRITISH 
COLUMBIA 

1203648 

Dear Tim
�
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On beCof Premier Horgan and the Executive Council, I would like to extend my thanks to 
you and your board members for the dedication, expertise and skills with which you serve the 
people of British Columbia. 

Every public sector organization is accountable to the citizens of British Columbia. The 
expectations of British Columbians are identified through their elected representatives, the 
members of the Legislative Assembly. Your contributions advance and protect the public 
interest of all British Columbians and through your work, you are supporting a society in which 
the people of this province can exercise their democratic rights, trust and feel protected by their 
public institutions. 

You are serving British Columbians at a time when people in our province face significant 
challenges as a result of the global COVID-19 pandemic. Recovering from the pandemic will 
require an understanding of both the individual and population health impacts, along with the 
health-care system impacts, from COVID-19 and integrating these learnings into our 
overarching health system strategy. In this environment, focused direction, strong alignment and 
ongoing engagement between public sector organizations and government is essential. It will 
require all health system partners, including health authorities - to adapt to changing 
circumstances as you find ways to deliver your services to citizens. 

Throughout the past year of the COVID-19 pandemic, British Columbians took responsibility 
and action to protect themselves and those they care for and about. People showed their pride for 
the publicly funded health-care system, recognizing the incredible sacrifices - both 
professionally and personally - being made by health care teams across the province; sacrifices 
that will have impacts long after the pandemic ends. Focussed attention and action is required to 
ensure the health, well-being and sustainability of the health-care workforce for today and 
tomorrow. 
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August 30, 2021 

1204258 

Tim Manning 

Board Chair 

Provincial Health Services Authority 

200 – 1333 W. Broadway 

Vancouver BC  V6H 4C1 

Dear Tim Manning: 

On behalf of Premier Horgan and the Executive Council, I am writing you today to make 

necessary amendments to the mandate letter addressed to yourself dated July 26, 2021.  

On July 14, 2021, I announced a renewed governance structure and additional leadership focus 

for BC Emergency Health Services (BCEHS). As part of these changes, Mr. Jim Chu was 

announced as Board Chair for BCEHS.  

In your mandate letter you were directed to “work collaboratively with the Ministry, First 

Nations Health Authority, and BC Emergency Health Services to ensure that the rural and first 

nations communities Emergency Service Transportation and Patient Supports Framework (the 

Framework) is fully implemented and maintained. Services are to be embedded as an ongoing 

part of the health system by the end of 2021/22”. 

By way of this letter, I would like to inform you that requirements to embed the referenced 

BCEHS services into the health system will become the responsibility of the BCEHS Board 

Chair and the Board. 

Going forward, the required commitment for PHSA to collaborate on the implementation and 

sustainability of the Framework continues to be expected. 

Again, I thank you and the Board for your ongoing commitment and dedication to ensuring 

services British Columbians rely upon are available and of high quality. 

Sincerely, 

Adrian Dix 

Minister 

pc:  Stephen Brown, Deputy Minister of Health 




